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Dear Petitioner:   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 1552 of Title 

10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant portions of your naval 

record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board) found the evidence 

submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material error or injustice.  Consequently, your 

application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 13 

December 2023.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  Your 

allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations and procedures 

applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of 

your application, together with all material submitted in support thereof, relevant portions of your naval 

record and applicable statutes, regulations and policies, as well as the 17 October 2023 Advisory Opinion 

(AO) provided by the Headquarters  and your rebuttal to 

the AO.   

 

The Board carefully considered your request to set aside the non-judicial punishment (NJP), remove all 

associated derogatory material, and backdate your promotion to first lieutenant (1stLt) based upon the 

original date you would have been promoted.  You also request to remove your fitness report for the 

reporting period 1 May 2021 to 10 June 2022.  The Board considered your contention that the imposition of 

NJP and finding of guilt was unjust and illegal.  Specifically, the civilian court deferred your sentencing as 

part of the Veteran’s Treatment Court Program.  Pursuant to paragraph 0124 of the Judge Advocate General 

Manual (JAGMAN), military charges will not be referred to a court-martial or be the subject of NJP 

proceedings for the same act or acts, except in those unusual cases where trial by court-martial or imposition 

of NJP is considered essential in the interests of justice, discipline, and proper administration within the 

naval service.  In addition, federal authorities have the power to impose punishment when state authorities 

have acted, but that power is specifically limited by the JAGMAN because it should only be used when 

circumstances require.  You claim that you were drugged, you did not knowingly and intentionally consume 

the substance that caused you to be intoxicated, and in no way chose to drive drunk.  You also claim that the 

 Police, as well as the Investigating Officer (IO) concluded that you had been drugged.   

The Board substantially concurred with the AO that your NJP was appropriate and in compliance with the 

applicable Manual for Courts-Martial.  In this regard, the Board noted you received NJP for violating Article 

113, Uniform Code of Military Justice (UCMJ).  The Board also noted that you acknowledged your Article 

31, UCMJ Rights, you accepted NJP, certified that you were given the opportunity to consult with a military 

lawyer, and acknowledged your right to appeal.   






